
 

RSVP to Yvette Legendre at yvette.legendre@la.gov 

 
Tri-Regional Town Hall Meeting 

We look forward to visiting your region to provide updates on  
our trauma, stroke, and STEMI systems and all disasters  
response efforts. Each medical director will offer a question and 
answer/discussion period in order to collect your valued feedback.  
 

 
SPEAKER PANEL 

Robert J. Coscia, MD, FACS 
LERN Trauma Medical Director 

Dr. Coscia joined LERN as Medical Director in November 2010. He has more 
than 40 years experience as a trauma surgeon and in managing and 
developing trauma programs. For the last 5 years, he has worked directly with 
hospitals and trauma centers to develop the trauma system in Louisiana.  
 

Murtuza Ali, MD 
LERN STEMI Medical Director 
Dr. Ali is an Associate Professor of Clinical Medicine and the Program Director 
for the Interventional Cardiology Fellowship at LSU Health New Orleans.  He 
chaired the first Statewide STEMI Design the System workgroup in September 
of 2011 and has served as the LERN STEMI Medical Director since 2013.  
 

Sheryl Martin-Schild, MD, PhD 
LERN Stroke Medical Director 
Dr. Martin-Schild is an Associate Professor of Neurology and the Stroke 
Program Director at Tulane University Hospital and Clinic.  She is a vascular 
neurologist with a PhD in neuroscience and has served as the LERN Stroke 
Medical Director since February of 2014. 

 
Chris Hector, NRP 
LERN Administrative Director 
Chris has been a paramedic for 19 years. He joined LERN in 2008 and served 
as supervisor of the LCC for 3 years before his promotion to Administrative 
Director. He leads the All Disaster Response mission at LERN and works 
directly with our emergency preparedness stakeholders across the state in  

      this initiative.       

      

Regions 1, 3, and 9 
October 14, 2015 
3:00 p.m. – 5:00 p.m. 
University Medical Center – New 
Orleans  
Room: The Conference Center 
2000 Canal Street 
New Orleans, LA 70112 
 
RSVP: Yvette.Legendre@la.gov 
 


